ID25

Shropshire Council. Examination of Shropshire Local Plan 2016-2038

Inspectors: Louise Crosby MA MRTPI, Carole Dillon BA (Hons) MRTPI & Nick

Palmer BA (Hons) BPI MRTPI

Programme Officer: Kerry Trueman

Tel: 07582 310364, email: programme.officer@shropshire.gov.uk

Mr West
Planning Policy
Shropshire Council
PO BOX 4826
Shrewsbury
SY1 9LJ

31 October 2022

Dear Mr West

Response to GC19

Thank you for your letter, dated 26 October 2022, providing an update on the Joint Black Country Local Plan.

Clearly this has implications for the Shropshire Local Plan we are currently examining. We will deal with the Duty to Cooperate (DtC) issues through our MIQs for the January hearing session and there will be an opportunity to discuss this matter at the hearing session also. If there are any outstanding issues that do not relate to the DtC we will deal with these after the hearing session in January, once we are satisfied the Council has met the legal DtC requirements.

I hope this provides some clarity for the Council, however should you have any questions please raise them through the programme officer.

L Crosby, C Dillon & N Palmer Examining Inspectors